

Black Hills Climbing Coalition Meeting Minutes
5-15-13
SDSM&T
7pm

Attendees: Jason McNabb, Stewart Huntington, Curt Chowanski, Daryl Stisser, Jim Slicter, Matt Scheer, Joel McKillop

Discussed climbing gym ideas. Stewart discussed some interest from the high school climber with a new facility. Other ideas of expansion at the Athletic Club.

Rushmore EA approved Public Comment till June 8th. Trails for hiking as well as climbing access, kiosks, lower speed limit to 25. Access Fund trail work to Garfield scheduled for fall. Kiosk at Rushmore will have a panel for BHCC to post whatever and maintain. The kiosk within rushmore will most likely be BHCC shovel work. Bruce is looking for a mission statement from the BHCC and that was discussed and Jason was going to finalize and submit that.

Pumpfest July 13 at Nora's Wall, Parking? By Cabin? Details to be discussed next meeting.

Daryl – Ice Farming on back of Sylvan Dam, does BHCC want to help on it? Would we want to get Federal Non profit status to facilitate? Daryl, Jim and Curt will look into it. Jason will help talk to Mark Schwab.

Climbing Museum at New Interpretive Center at Custer park? Jason and Daryl will talk to Ron Tietsart at CSP and superintendent.

Meeting places and Days? Next month meeting is the third Thursday in June at school of mines. July we will meet the third Thurs in July in Rockerville. We will consider Spearfish for August or Sept when BHS is in session.

Powder coating bolting hardware-Jason, Curt and Daryl made a motion to not powder coat the bolts ends if it sped up the processing and powder coating, due to the minor area exposed and the time it takes to do it. This was seconded and motion carried.

Reel Rock – will be discussed at the June meeting...possible that it will be shown both in Spearfish and Rapid.

Jim will send \$125 to Andrew Busse to cover the costs of their book premier party.

Notes taken by Ron Yahne
Typed and distributed by Becky Wagner